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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE: 
Jace Cook 
 
Presidents Message: 
September 2007 
 

Greeting and welcome to a new exciting season of ASHRAE! Our programs chair and president 
elect, Candice Carolla, is putting the finishing touches on another great program listing for our dinner 
meetings. Candice is also in the progress of trying to coordinate a job walk here in Reno and possibly 
featuring a distinguished lecturer.  Building contractors, consultants, owners and architects are all 
welcome to attend any of our meetings so please try to spread the word and bring someone new too the 
dinner meetings. 
 

This summer’s Skeet Shoot was a smashing success. The chapter was able to raise a significant 
amount for the Chapter and exceed our goals for ASHRAE research.  I want to thank Matt Brennan for 
taking the lead on organizing the event and everyone else who assisted him. I also want to thank everyone 
who came out and had a good time with us! We will definitely be coming back and having another skeet 
shoot event next summer.  It’s been a while since the chapter has had a golf tournament mostly because no 
one has been available to volunteer for its organization. If you have any burning desire to see it brought 
back to life and would like to make it happen, please feel free to discuss it with any BOG member. 

 
I want to introduce those who have graciously volunteered their time to this coming semester of 

ASHRAE.  As said before, Candice Carolla is this years new President Elect and Programs Chair. Jeff 
Samboy has been appointed chapter secretary. Brenna Smith has been appointed chapter treasurer. Dean 
Borges will again handle Student Activities committee chair. David Wyllie has been appointed Historian. 
Kelli Newton also has come back to us this year after a while as our Research and promotion Chair. Chun 
Lee will continue his excellent work as the chapter’s webmaster and Michelle Miller will continue as a 
BOG chair. Last but not least Andy Jones our past president will be our Technology transfer committee 
chair. The chapter has more seats filled than I can remember since joining and this is very exciting! Thank 
you all who contributed to last year’s success and the year that is coming!  It’s my hope that we can 
continue to build on our chapter and I hope you will participate in our upcoming chapter dinner meetings 
and become involved. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jace Cook 
Chapter President 2007-2008 
Northern Nevada Chapter 
 
  
 
 



PRESIDENT ELECT 
Candice Corolla 
 

September Meeting ~ Thursday, September 20, 2007 

The first meeting for the 2007-08 ASHRAE Year will be held at the Meadow Wood Courtyard, Donner 
Room. 

Cocktails at 6:00, Dinner at 6:30, Speaker from 7 'til 8'ish, Closing around 8:15'ish. 

Topic: Fire and Smoke Control 
Speaker: Larry Felker 

Speaker Biography: 

Larry Felker is Product Manager of Fire & Smoke with Belimo Americas.  He is a mechanical engineer who has 
specialized in actuators and dampers for the last 15 years.  He is active at ASHRAE nationally and is a member of 
TC 1.4 Temperature Controls and a corresponding member of TC 5.6 Fire and Smoke.  He is also a member of 
NFPA and ICC and attends national and local meetings.   

MINUTES / CHAPTER SECRETARY 
Jeff Samboy 
   
In attendance:  Andy Jones, Candice Carolla, Dean Borges, Kelly Newton, Jason Bender and Jeff Samboy. 
  

The topic of a new Reno ASHRAE meeting location was discussed. 
 
The Peppermill and Airport Plaza were the top 2 alternatives chosen.     
  
Kelly Newton: Volunteered to update chapter website. 
  
BOG agreed to move ahead and pay up to $1000.00 to Michael Marchese for tuition 
as previously voted on.  The total of the tuition exceeds the agreed upon amount of $1000.00 
  
Dean Borges would like to have a student activities night in November/Feb. 
  
Several ideas were discussed for fund raising during the 2007/2008 year. 
Possibly Bowling, fishing, casino night and billiards.   
 

PROGRAMS / RESEARCH PROMOTIONS CHAIR: 
Kelli Newton 
No update this month. 
  
TREASURERS REPORT: 
Brenna Smith 
No update this month. 
 
CTTC CHAIR: 
Andy Jones 
No update this month. 
 
CHAPTER WEBSITE: 
Chun Lee 
No update this month. 
 



STUDENT ACTIVITIES / RESEARCH PROMOTIONS: 
Dean Borges 

 

Student Activities COMMITTEE - No. Nv. Chapter #126, September, 2007 
   Dean S. Borges, Chair (2006-2007) –Chapter Meeting 9-20-07 
 

September 10, 2007    Newsletter  
Today’s thoughts of this year’s plans are: 
 
SCOPE: 
To develop a comprehensive program for the academic and educational community to promote and encourage 
HVAC&R careers, promote math and science education and promote growth in ASHRAE student membership. 
 
RESPONSIBILITIES: 
1. Administers and promotes student activities for K-12, technical school, college and university level: 

a. student awards 
b. student consultant 
c. chapter scholarship program 
d. student liaison development 
e. career guidance 
f. student program/student night 

2. Administers faculty activities for: 
a. faculty/student forums 
b. faculty liaison development and maintenance 
c. student branch support 

3. Assesses the needs of the HVAC&R industry; influences and promotes curriculum related to HVAC&R 
4.    MBO’s for this year as follows: 

 
We’ll look for you and hope for a good turnout of Students at the September monthly meeting.  
 
Best Regards, 
 
Dean S. Borges, SAC Chair 2007-08 
(775) 682-7186 

1. Continue to improve communications within No. Nv. Chapter 
members and community 
 
 
 
 

Attend Chapter Planning Meeting 
Each chapter meeting report on Student 
Activities actions. 
Maintain and update newsletter article for 
webmaster monthly. 
Promote 2 Student Activities nights for 
Programs 
 

2. Promote Presidential Theme 
Of Kent Peterson – Region X 
 

Inform chapter members of Presidential 
Theme – innovation for a sustainable built 
environment 

3. Improve SA Awards of No. Nv. Chapter 
 

Educate SA sub committee members of 
responsibilities early & at all meetings 

4. Increase student participation by the 2008 CRC in San Diego, 
Ca 
 

Encourage student members to attend SA 
committee workshops by assisting with 
expenses 
Advertise in Chapter Newsletter 



 

 

 Mission Statement 

To advance the arts and sciences of heating,  
ventilating, air conditioning and refrigeration,  
to serve humanity and promote a sustainable world. 


